

I LOVE to TELL the STORY

Principal's Corner: We're eager to hear what you have to say. What's been on your mind since you heard that we are moving the school to a new location for the 2018/19 school year? Come and hear what progress we've made so far in our search for a place to house the school. At the Membership Meeting on Monday, October 30 we hope to have a conversation around the following questions:

- What kind of 'out of the box' thinking have you done about next year since you heard that we have to find another place to do school?
- For a year, how does distance to the school affect your thinking about where to do school?
- What are the events that you would not want to see us give up during the school year?
- What are the 'sacred cows' for you in the school and a school year?
- What's on your mind that we haven't asked about?

We look forward to seeing many of you there for an informative discussion. This is another example of the blessing of sending your children to HCS – the board wants to hear your opinion. Please come and share your thoughts.

Cross Country: Thursday, October 12 marked an incredible day for Huron Christian School as many of our students went to Stratford to participate in the Cross Country meet. Every race saw runners giving their absolute best efforts, and we cannot thank God enough for His blessings on our performance. Our school managed to finish in 2nd place out of seven schools, the best performance in our school's history! Praise God for such wonderful weather, excellent effort, and remarkable results!

Survey: The board of HCS has contracted with the Ontario Alliance of Christian Schools (OACS) to do a School Quality survey. This survey helps us:

- Review school strengths and growth areas in a confidential way.
- Identify areas that we need to address in our new Strategic Plan.

Last week you should have received an electronic survey from the OACS. Please take a few minutes to respond to it. This ensures that the OACS gets as much feedback as possible so that they can help us more effectively deliver a quality Christ centred education to your



This Week

Thursday, Oct 26 EDIFIDE Convention—NO SCHOOL Friday, Oct 27 EDIFIDE Convention—NO SCHOOL

Upcoming Events

Tuesdays	Library
October 30	Fall Membership meeting at 7:30 p.m.
October 31	Reformation Day Assembly
November 1	Grade 7 Immunizations—Please note the new date
November 10	Remembrance Day Assembly
November 13	Report Card Writing Day—NO SCHOOL
November 24	Volleyball Tournament
November 25	Dinner & Auction
November 27	Kindergarten Registration

children.

Thank you for your time and feedback.

Looking for a way to get some volunteer hours? The Capital Campaign needs your help. There are two different opportunities coming up.

- The first opportunity is on Monday, November 6 from 1:00 p.m.—? We are looking for volunteers to help us stuff and label envelopes for the mass mailing to go out before the phone campaign. If this is something you would like to help out with let the office know.
- Love to cook? Then this opportunity is for you! On November 28-30 we will be having our Capital Phone Campaign. It will be held for 3 evenings in the gym and we are looking for volunteers to cook a meal for the canvassers each evening either in your home or the kitchen at the school. We will need a meal to feed 12 people each evening. If this is something that interests you, please let the office know. All expenses will be covered. Thank you!

Dinner & Auction: Tickets for the dinner are now available through the school office. Tickets are \$45 per person, or purchase a table of 10 for \$400 for a delicious dinner catered by Pineridge Barbeque Company on **November 25, 2017**.

Book Sale: We have an exciting opportunity through Books 4 Eternity to offer a Christian Book Catalog to our families and friends! This collection of fabulous product offers a great selection for all ages, from pre-school to adult including books, bibles, devotionals & more! Please take this opportunity to consider some Christmas gifts!

Each order will raise funds for purchasing books for our library, so please consider asking your extended & church family if they would like to participate in our fundraiser! We trust these

The Praying Place

Please pray for:

- A location for our school next year.
- Capital Campaign
- The Fall Membership meeting. If you have a prayer request, please call the office to have it included in this corner.

resources will be a blessing to you and appreciate your support as we continue to focus on adding quality reading material to our library collection. Catalogues will be coming home today with your child. To place an order, simply remove the order form from the back of the catalogue and <u>submit it</u> along with your payment by October 31.

Kindergarten Registration for 2018/19: will be held on Monday, November 27, 2017 from 9:00 am until 11:00 am. The "Calling All Three Year Olds" program will be available as well as time to meet the Junior



Kindergarten teacher, visit the classroom & tour the school. This year we will be sending out all the forms in advance so that the necessary paperwork can be completed at home and returned on the registration day. Call the school to arrange for your package to be sent home and to set up your appointment (519-482-7851).

Grade 8 day at LDCSS: This year we will be sending a bus to the Grade 8 day at LDCSS on November 1.

All Grade 8 students may arrive on their regular bus and will be back in time to catch their bus home. Uniforms are not required, however they are required to wear the t-shirts they were given by LDCSS. Parents are invited for a separate tour and information session. Lunch is provided. Let us know if you would like to attend.



Chocolate Letters & Croquettes! This year we are once again offering chocolate letters and croquettes for the Christmas season. Order forms are attached to the Pink sheet and should be returned to the school no later than Monday, November 6.

Gift Cards and Cheese Orders:

NEW TO SHOP AND SAVE: No more forgetting to order cards and send your form and cheque... Starting this year you have the option to email your form and money to

trip@huronchristianschool.ca. You can do this any day of the week and your cards will be ready for you the following Wednesday. Send us an

JK: Mrs. Cameron

Language Arts: Letter Gg on next Tuesday and letter Oo on next Friday.

Math/Pumpkins: Discussing pumpkin foods and deciding on which foods to make.

Bible: Noah's Ark on Tuesday and Abraham/Ilsaac on next Friday.

Memory Verse: "As long as the earth endures, seedtime and harvest, cold and heat, summer and winter, day and night will never cease!"

Genesis 8:22 and then beginning to learn

Genesis 28:15 on Friday.

SK: Mrs. Soer

Grade One: Mrs. VanWyk

Grade Two: Miss Uyl

Word Wall Words: Review: bug, boy, drink, how, I, into, it's, junk, not, or, off, quit, stop, said, saw, to, two, too, trip, they, thing, thank, use, very, won, was, were, went, who

*Memory Work: "*Rejoice in the Lord always. I will say it again: Rejoice! Let your gentleness be evident to all. The Lord is near." Philippians 4:4-5

Grade Three: Mrs. Kuyvenhoven/Mrs. Wubs Memory Work (this Wednesday/tomorrow): Exodus 20 - 10 Commandments "You shall no other gods before me. You shall not make for yourself an idol. You shall not misuse the name of the Lord your God. Remember the Sabbath day by keeping it holy. Honour your father and your mother. You shall not murder. You shall not commit adultery. You shall not steal. You shall not give false testimony against your neighbour. or You shall not lie. You shall not covet."

W.W.W.: We are reviewing words from past weeks and building words

Math: We are doing review for our Numeration Unit.

Grade Four: Miss Norg

Social Studies: Hockey Jersey project is due next Wednesday, Nov 1. Please ask your child how far they are in the project to determine whether or not they need to bring it home to complete it.

Grade Five: Mr. VandenBoogaard

Grade Six/Seven: Mr. DeBoer

Grade Eight: Mrs. Scott



Birthday Corner: Kennedy Grade 5 October 25

Charlotte Grade S Cotober 25
Mariah Grade 2 October 27
Liam Grade 6 October 28
Leigha Grade SK October 29



Croquetten, Cinnabon & Chocolate Letter Fundraiser!

Name:	Number: (()
I will be picking up my	order at the school on November	oer 24, 2017 between 3:00 & 6:00 PM
I will be picking up my available for Clinton C		ny contact person (This option is not
	contact by Sunday, Novembe	
	Monday, November 6, 201	<u>17.</u>

CROQUETTEN & BITTERBALLEN

	\$ Per Box	# of Boxes	\$ Total
36 pc. Chicken Croquettes	\$ 37		
36 pc. Beef Croquettes	\$ 37		
72 pc. Chicken Croquettes	\$ 73		
72 pc. Beef Croquettes	\$ 73		
36 pc. Pre-cooked Chicken Croquettes	\$ 45		
36 pc. Pre-cooked Beef Croquettes	\$ 45		
72 pc. Pre-cooked Chicken Croquettes	\$ 82		
72 pc. Pre-cooked Beef Croquettes	\$ 82		
72 pc. Spicy Medallions (bitterballen)	\$ 36		
144 pc Spicy Medallions (bitterballen)	\$ 70		
72 pc Pre-cooked Spicy Medallions (bitterballen)	\$ 41		
144 pc Pre-cooked Spicy Medallions (bitterballen)	\$ 74		
		Sub Total	\$

SEE BACK FOR CHOCOLATE LETTERS →



CHOCOLATE LETTERS

LETTER	# of Milk
	Chocolate
A	
В	
С	
D	
E	
F	
G	
H	
I	
J	
K	
L	
M	
N	
0	
P	
Q	
R	
S	
T	
U	
V	
W	
X	
Y	
Z	
Total Number of Letters	
X \$ per letter	\$2.50
Chocolate Letter subtotal	\$
Croquetten & Bitterballen	\$
subtotal	
GRAND TOTAL	\$

(If the letter you have ordered is not available the distributor will provide a substitute)

Name of Church	Contact:	
----------------	----------	--



Interested parents & students please join us for a

DESSERT EVENING OPEN HOUSE

Families with students grades 5-12 welcome!

Thursday,
November 16, 2017
7pm – 8:30pm



Academic program and Christian perspective Student life and extra curricular opportunities